CIPFA EUROPEAN GROUP

GENERAL MEETING, 15 OCTOBER 2014, BRUSSELS

MINUTES

Present:
European Group (Institute) members



CIPFA Director of Education and Training
Apologies for absence: Michael Bain, Vicky Bainbridge, Jeff Mason, Neil Usher, Peter Welch, Leslie Milne, James and Helen Verity, Kate Henderson, Tony Barrow, Stuart Ballantine, Alison Ballantine-Smith, and Malcolm Joliffe.
Opening

The meeting started at 2.25pm.  The President, Ross Walton, welcomed new member Alex Vaughan to the Group.
Minutes of the 2013 Extraordinary General Meeting, held on 31 October 2013.
The minutes of the last general meeting were agreed, with a couple of minor amendments.  The co-option onto the board of Leslie Milne as Past President and of Vanessa Lelandais as Student Representative were added under ‘Election of Officers for 2013/14 and 2014/15’.
President’s Report on 2014 activities

The President reported that he visited a school in Singapore to give a career presentation to 500 students on careers in accountancy and audit.  The school was very appreciative.  He, the Past President and the Honorary Secretary attended CIPFA’s Conference for the Regions in October 2014 at Warwick University.  Further activities were limited by a 6 month period of illness.
Development Plan 2014 - 2016

The President presented his proposed Development Plan for the Group verbally.  He outlined 4 key targets:
· Achieve recognition of CIPFA as a professional qualification under the Bologna process, in order to avoid the need for bi-lateral agreements between institutes and to enable the EU to recognise and fund CIPFA training

· Enable CIPFA to access the €1 million of resources available from the EU, in the form of revenue income for provision of services, by the end of 2016

· Generate €10 million in funding for CIPFA member organisations in the UK by providing assistance and advice in accessing available grants, by the end of 2016

· Organise a symposium in Luxembourg during 2015.

Financial report 2014
The financial report for 2014 will be circulated to members at a later date.  The President reported on the Treasurer’s behalf that the Group had balances of £5,000 prior to this year’s Seminar, Dinner and Lunch, plus €1,000 held in a Luxembourg account.  The latter requires the extant bank signatories to access and close that account in person.  The President reported that this would be undertaken in the coming year.
Any other business

The Vice President asked about student numbers.  Adrian Pulham, CIPFA Director of Education and Training, replied that CIPFA had welcomed 450 new students in 2013-14 and more than 1,100 new students to date in 2014-15, excluding affiliated members.
A discussion about the new CIPFA qualification and how it could be given a more international perspective took place.  Alternative routes to membership were outlined by Adrian.
The President reminded the Group that it had a target to recruit at least one by-law 5 member in 2014. The President reminded the meeting that bye-law 5 membership is awarded on the basis of experience and education equivalent to the CIPFA Professional Qualification; membership of a recognised Accountancy body; having held a position of distinction in the field of public finance and/or management and made a significant contribution towards the promotion of the objects and purposes for which the Institute is constituted. A discussion of possible nominees took place.  The President and Vice President will each approach suitable candidates to investigate whether they would be interested in becoming members. Adrian Pulham will confirm their eligibility.
Closure

The President thanked all those who had attended the AGM. The meeting closed at 3.15pm.  
